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From the Principal’s desk… 
With only 16 days of school remaining for our 
students, the year is coming to an end very quickly! 

 

As we come to the end of the year, we  recognise 
the importance of our Year 6 students feeling 
supported in their transition to secondary and 
becoming  familiar with their new classes and 
teachers. Effective transition is crucial in setting all 
of our students up for success and creating strong 
partnerships with all families. Year 6 had their first 
Transition Day today and will have another two days 
on Monday 28th November and Friday 2nd 
December. They will spend time with each of their 
2023 teachers over the three days and will become 
familiar with the routine of changing classrooms 
and teachers for each lesson.  

 

Our Little Humbugs Transition Program was due to 
finish this week however with the cancellation of 
the program due to flooding this term we are 
continuing for another two weeks. How exciting! 

 

The P&C will be holding their final meeting for 2022 
next Monday 28th November at 1pm in the school 
library. All parents are encouraged to attend. The 
P&C have contributed to so many different 

excursions this year which is the 
reason we have been able to 
keep the costs down. I thank all 
those parents who have 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
contributed in any way, from canteen duty, helping 
on the show bag stall at the show to helping at the 
Mother’s Day and Father’s Day stalls. Remember, 
many hands make light work, and we’d love to see 
more of our school community at the meetings.   

 
Years 7-10 enjoyed a circus and gymnastics session 
yesterday. With another two sessions before the 
end of term I’m sure they’ll be experts soon! 
 
Students are busy practicing for our end of year 
performance, Dancing with the Stars. We’d love to 
welcome you all to the Ungarie War Memorial Hall 
next Thursday evening to enjoy an evening of music 
and dance. 

 
With the final three weeks of school upon us it is 
extremely important for your child to continue to 
attend school 
every day unless 
sick.  
We  understand 
that it is a busy 
time of year, 
however school 
attendance 
remains of great 
importance. The 
learning doesn’t 
stop for our 
students until the final Thursday of term, with the 
Reward Day on the final day. 

 
Until next week, 
Terrie Payne 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Humbug 
 

24th November 2022 
Week 7, Term 4 
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Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week
7 

    25th Nov 
Canteen: 
 

Week 

   8 

28th Nov 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
School Captains 

speeches 
P&C Meeting @1pm 
  
Canteen: Tegan 
 Bussenschutt 

29th Nov 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

Little Humbugs 

30th Nov 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
Yr 7/8 

Gymnastics 
session 

Yr 5/6 
Intensive 
Swimming 

1st Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

Performance 
Night-Dancing 
with the Stars 

6.30pm 
 

2nd Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

Scholastic Book club 
Issue 8 due back 

 
 
Canteen: 

Week 
9 

5th Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

 
 
 
Canteen: 

6th Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

Life Ready 
Excursion Yr 10 

(4 days) 
 

Little Humbugs 

7th Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
Yr 7/8 

Gymnastics 
session 

Yr 5/6 
Intensive 
Swimming 

8th Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 

9th Dec 
K-4 Intensive 

Swimming 
 
 
 

 
Canteen: 
Sonya Ward 

Week 
10 

12th Dec 
Year 6 Graduation 

Dinner/Dance 
 
 
 

Canteen: 
 

13th Dec 
Presentation 

Evening 
 

14th Dec 
Yr 5/6 

Intensive 
Swimming 

 

Visit from Jason 
Owen Doin it for 
Rural Aussie kids 

15th Dec 
 

16th Dec 
Lake Talbot 

Swimming Pool End 
of Semester 2 
Celebration 

 
Canteen: 
Vanessa Williams 

Week 
11 

19th Dec 
School 

Development  
Day 

 PUPIL FREE  
 
 

20th Dec 
School  

Development  
Day  

PUPIL FREE 
 

  
 

 
 

    Week 6/7     SUPER SPELLERS 
Miss Hewes: Dean Hale, Henri Mulqueeney and Hayden Ward 
 

Mrs Wilson/Mrs Payne’s group: Aiden Hoskinson, Connor McKay, Neve 
Rossiter, Lucy Ward, Max McClintock and Ava McClintock 
 

Yr 3/4: Sam McClintock and Taylah Ward 



 
 

ATTENDANCE DRAW 95+% 

‘HUMBUG HIGH FIVE’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 7 

 

 
  

Winners for Week 5 and 6’s 95% and 
above attendance draw were Archer 
and Jolene Hale and Madi 
Vinecombe. 
 

https://cometbaycollege.wa.edu.au/2015/09/attendance-matters/


 
 

The Ungarie Secondary cricket team travelled to West Wyalong on Monday 21st November to compete in the 
Central Schools Knockout. Our school won the competition back in 2019 (it hasn't been played since, due to 
COVID), so four of the older players in the team were keen to get back into it! 
Boorowa Central left home early to get to West Wyalong, and they won the toss and decided to bowl first, so 
the Ungarie openers put on the pads. 
Ungarie got off to the worst possible start, with Alex being run out off the very first ball.....oh dear! Harry 
strode to the crease, determined to correct Ungarie's ship. Luckily for Ungarie, that's just what he did. Harry 
batted really well to accumulate 79 runs before he was caught in the outfield. Such was his dominance, next 
best score for the team (other than extras) was Darcy with 7. Ungarie were bowled out in the 24th over for 
122. 
Boorowa were quietly confident of securing the required runs, but were soon in disarray, with Harry again 
claiming the first two wickets of Boorowa's innings. Darcy and Patrick came on first change bowlers, and both 
claimed wickets, Darcy ending with 3/9 off 4 overs and Patrick 2/17 off his 4. By this stage Boorowa were 
reeling at 7/37, with our 122 being a long way off! Bailey and Hugh both claimed a wicket each, with Harry 
coming back on to claim the last wicket to fall and the match. So, the final result saw Ungarie defeating 
Boorowa by 35 runs. Ungarie now has to travel to Dubbo before the end of the year for the semi finals/final. 
Well done lads!   Mr Cattle 
Below: Hugh Williams, Patrick McClintock, Harry Roscarel, Alex Batty, Mitchell Collins, Bailey Margery, Jackson 
Protheroe, Darcy Cattle, Reuben West, Ethan Robb and Tyler Crofts. 
 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Isla Rossiter and Gus Wallace have 
received Participation certificates 
for undertaking a number of ICAS 
assessments throughout the year. 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Max McClintock 25th Nov 

Allora Vinecombe 27th Nov 

Samantha Spencer 29th Nov 

Madi Vinecombe 1st Dec 

School 
library 
book 

returns 
 

Lots of outstanding  
student book loans. 

 
Time for a search party 

at home please! 

Lost 
Property 

 
 

and now that the 
weather is warming up, 

it’s probably a good 
time to check Lost 

property for jackets and 
jumpers left at school! 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UCS Yum Menu for next 
Thursday,1st December 

 

Orders that had already been received for 
this menu will carry over till next week. 

Apologies for today’s USC Yum cancellation 
 

Breakfast: Strawberry Pancakes  $2.50 
Recess:  Fruit Salad Smoothie      $2.50 
Lunch:  Ham Salad Crunch Lunch 
                                          Small  $4.00 
                                          Large  $6.00 
 Any new orders due: Tuesday 29th Nov 
                    No late orders 

Free draw winners for Thursday 1st Dec 
Breakfast: Hayden Ward 
Recess: Tahlia McKay  
Lunch: Ruby McKay 

Rick and Sue’s old Supermarket building Ungarie 
A Necessary Makeover  
  
It has been said by some locals that anything to brighten the main street of Ungarie can only be good.  
All things being equal (no floods, no thunderstorms, no bushfires!), an effort will be made in the first week 
of January at the old Rick and Sue’s Supermarket and theatre site, a deserving property if ever there was 
one - to achieve a makeover.  
  
As locals know, there has been ongoing work there for a number of years, but as with many things, 
getting final resolution amidst all the woes of the period, has been more than problematical.  
  
The volunteers who will do the work want to get on with it, and yes, it is a private project. However, there 
may be a few people out there who might just think the cause can be spurred along with a donation from 
those stored items in their garages – paint, the odd fibro sheet, glass bricks and timber useful for window 
frames??   
  
And there’s a chance too, for someone to actually earn a few dollars. Is there anyone with a water gurney 
and a paint gun? We are happy to pay you for helping us!.  
If any of this makes sense, drop an email to Jim at radnat1@proton.me Give a phone number and 
he’ll give you a call back 

 

mailto:radnat1@proton.me


 
 

Winners for Week 3 and 4’s 95% and above attendance draw were Riley Mulqueeny, Taylah Ward and Ella Burley. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT JACKPOT DRAW $1,000 THIS WEEK 

ATM & Eftpos 
available UNGARIE BOWLING CLUB 

 
UPDATED OPENING & KITCHEN HOURS! 

Monday: 5pm - close 
Kitchen open with a reduced menu. 

 

Tuesday: CLOSED 
 

Wednesday: CLOSED 
 

Thursday: 5pm - close 
Schooner & RTD specials. 

Kitchen open with a reduced menu. 
 

Friday: 5pm - close 
Kitchen open with full menu 

Jackpot Draw 
Raffles 

 

Saturday: 2.30pm - close 
Kitchen open with a reduced menu. 

 

Sunday: Breakfast 8am – 9.30am 
Club open 3pm - close 

Social Bowls 
 

Ungarie Swimming Squad 
Where: Ungarie Swimming Pool 
When: Saturday afternoons  *3 pm – 45 min to 1 hour session for younger swimmers/beginners 
                                                                      
                                                      *4.15pm – 1 ½ hours for more advanced swimmers 
Starting: Saturday 26 November 
Cost: $10 per swimmer 
What to bring: Swimmers, Goggles, Flippers, Kickboard (pool has plenty if you don’t have one), 
Water Bottle, Enthusiasm! 
Any questions? Call or text Sharon on 0447 830 052 
 


